Lenzi, Chelsea

From:

Kira Redmond < kira@sbck.org>

Sent:

Monday, December 07, 2015 4:11 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

County Comments on the PHMSA Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Pipeline Safety

Regulations)

Dear Board of Supervisors,

Thank you for considering comments on PHMSA's Notice of Proposed Rulemaking regarding Pipeline Safety Regulations.

Santa Barbara Channelkeeper appreciates and supports the comments recommended by your staff with the following modifications/additions:

- 1. With respect to the frequency of inspections, please request a regulation that will be consistent with new state law (SB 295) mandating annual inspections of hazardous liquid pipelines.
- 2. Please request that all inspection reports, notices of violations and other orders be posted on PHMSA's website.

Thank you, Kira Redmond

Kira Redmond Executive Director Santa Barbara Channelkeeper 714 Bond Avenue Santa Barbara, CA 93103 Tel: 805.563.3377 ext.1

Fax: 805.687.5635 www.sbck.org

> <(((((°>`·..·`·....><(((((°>.·`·...,...

· `·.., ... `·.. ><((((°>`·..· `·... ><((((°>

Protecting and restoring the Santa Barbara Channel and its watersheds

x Hand

This email has been checked for viruses by Avast antivirus software. www.avast.com